Retirement Board

Mark R. Vincent Chairman Chris Collins Vice Chairman

Al Martinez Rusty McAllister Audrey Noriega David Olsen Katherine Ong



Executive Staff

Tina M. Leiss Executive Officer

Cheryl Price Operations Officer

Steve Edmundson Investment Officer

Memorandum

To:

Retirement Liaison Officers

From:

Cheryl Price, Operations Officer

Date:

June 30, 2015

Re:

Critical Labor Shortage

The provisions of NRS 286.523 were set to sunset effective June 30, 2015. During the 78th Legislative Session Senate bill 406 was passed and signed by the Governor. This included language regarding Critical labor shortage and removed the sunset.

All critical labor shortage positions will still require recertification every two years. The System will require proof of the date of position designation through written acknowledgement from the governing body.

Should you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact Kabrina Feser, Administrative Analyst at (775)687-4200 ext. 272.

Fax: (702) 304-0697